[image: image1.png]international
relations

ALA
round table




Committee Meeting Report Form

To be completed by chair after each conference. 
Name of person submitting this report:  Marilyn McClaskey, co-chair

Email of person submitting this report: m-mccl@umn.edu





Report submission date:     6/30/08            ___midwinter     X  annual

Name of committee: IRRT Orientation & Mentoring
Name of committee chair (indicate if acting chair): other co-chair is Pat Oyler
Committee chair e-mail address: other co-chair e-mail oyler@simmons.edu 
Date of meeting(s): International Orientation Program Friday 6/27/08

Cte. Meeting Saturday 6/28/08
Members present: co-chair Pat Oyler presiding, co-chair Marilyn McClaskey recording, members Lucas Mak and Nancy Pressman-Levy, Sha Li  present
Virtual members:  none 
Members absent:   Ed Rock, Dawn Cassidy, Carol Sheffer
Visitors: None


1.  Summary of discussion and action; please indicate activities planned

for the next 5 months: (Please note: if planning to raise an issue at the Executive Board Meeting at this conference please talk with the Chair prior to the meeting.)

Delin Guerra reported to Pat that there were less than a half dozen requests for mentors this time.  We contemplated if the new ALA ambassadors program was taking over this function, reducing our requests.  This is something to monitor. We also concluded that we need a strong and focused person to pursue the mentoring matches if we are to do this, due to the short time frame before the conference and the complexity of matching countries, languages, professional level, type of library and interest area.
Another possiblity would be to recruit IRRT members to attend heavily and match IRRT mentors with those desiring them on the spot.  We received feedback from a couple of people on Friday that they would like to connect with librarians doing similar work to theirs.
Arrangemente of tables by both geographic area and by type of library or activity should be set up and allow people to choose which they prefer. Getting at least 2 Americans at each table will also be helpful to deal with the variety of interests and questions that arise during the table tips. Having a bit of advance information and training for the table facilitators would also smooth that part of the program, e.g., sending them the conference tips ahead, and suggesting they bring their conference programs along.  A brief meeting ahead of the Orientation session would get them all on the same page, too.
In a recap of the Orientation Program the night before, we reitereated the success of John Hickock’s PowerPoint on Anaheim, as well as the raffle prizes solicited by Nancy Pressman-Levy.  The number of prizes was excellent and the pleasure of the recipients was universal. 
It would be helpful to have local information earlier to insert it in the folders,  rather than international attendees having to pick it up at the convention center; this will be easier to do in Chicago, but Chambers of Commerce for other cities have repeatedly denied us multiple copies in advance for other sites.  
We discussed whether a Midwinter event for international attendees should be continued. The attendance was fairly small, mostly Americans, and only 3 new ALA  attendees. Most people were experienced  It appears that the cost benefit ratio might not be there to continue this effort, especially in the absence of a full complement of committee members.  
2. Midwinter Meeting Only: Review current committee roster and list all continuing members and any members whose term will end this year and who wish to be reappointed for a second two-year term. Include yourself if applicable:

We reviewed this even though it was Annual as there have been no appointments made to this committee for the coming year.  We discussed the difficulties when cte. members’ circumstances change, e.g., a new job where they are not able to attend conferences.
Recruitment of new committee members to replace those who must rotate off at their term limits will be at the tops of our minds to recommend to our incoming chair, Judith Lin Hunt .  We also discussed reducing the scope of the committee. ( see 1. above)
3. List names and e-mails of potential new members. 

Alana McGrattan, alanamcgratttan@msn.com  (submitted business card at Midwinter)
John Pollitz POLLITJH@uwec.edu  (attended Midwinter session and was interested in raffle)
4. List any members who have indicated interest in serving on another IRRT committee or running for an IRRT office. Include yourself, if applicable. None
5. Who would you recommend to serve as chair next year? Indicate if you are interested in serving as chair again. Both co-chairs have reached their term limits. Other members who were present are not able to commit to chair.
6. Please write any other comments about the committee's membership here. 

None.
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